In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Graduate Students Financial Aid Filing
- · Copyright: Higher Education Opportunity Act 4137 Notification
- · Performance Review Training
- · Student Print Management Coming in Fall Semester 2011

General Announcements

- · Senior Art Students! Last Chance to Submit Images
- · Alfred to Asia
- · Ticket Time for 'A Streetcar Named Desire'
- · AU Financial Aid -- Scholarship
- · Aesthetic Emergence lecture by Dr. Olga Goriunova
- · It's All about the Shirt
- · 2011 Senior Class Gift Donations @ PCC/Seidlin
- · ITS Faculty & Staff Trainings
- · Going Up! -- The Elevator Speech!
- · Kids Soccer Camp at AU for April Break
- · Waste Diversion Programs?
- · On Campus Interviews Paid Campus Internship Fall 2011
- · Walk-In Hours @ The Career Development Center
- · Student Senate Meeting Minutes 3/30/11
- · Job Posting English Riding Instructor
- · Family Movie Matinee: 'Thumbelina' (1994)
- · Alzheimer's Association Bed and Breakfast Hospitality Hour

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	SUNDAY
4:00 Women's Lacrosse at Home vs. Hartwick -	9:00 Outdoor Track Away at Muhlenberg - 9am-4pm	2:00 Nevins Film: 'True Grit'
4pm 6:00 Decades Day Competition	1:00 Chinese Bridge Proficiency Competition	
8:00 Nevins Film: 'True Grit' 11:00 Nevins Film: 'True Grit'	Women's Lacrosse Home vs. Stevens - 1pm	
· 2011 Senior Class Gift Donations @ PCC/ Seidlin	Women's Softball Away vs. Nazareth - 1pm 2:00 Men's Tennis vs. Stevens at St.	
	Bonaventure - 2pm	

4:00 Men's Lacrosse at Home vs. Stevens - 4pm

7:00 Asia to Alfred

9:00 Show: 'Upright Citizens

Brigade'

Event: The Glam Slam

· IHSA Hunt/Seat Regionals

Graduate Students - Financial Aid Filing

If you will be a graduate student at AU for the 2011-12 academic year and use Federal Stafford Loans, you will need to file the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) as soon as possible. You can complete the FAFSA at www.fafsa.gov.

Submitted by: Elena Wallace

back to top Send Email Reminder

Copyright: Higher Education Opportunity Act 4137 Notification

Dear Alfred University Community,

The purpose of this communication is to remind our campus community about the importance of abiding by federal regulation when using copyrighted information. Sharing of copyrighted materials (including music, movies, and software) is a violation of the Digital Millennium Copyright Act (DMCA). Using the University network for illegal sharing of copyright protected materials is in direct violation of both the Alfred University Information Technology Policies (http://my.alfred.edu/its/...) and the DMCA.

The Higher Education Opportunity Act (H.R. 4137) requires the University to inform the AU community of the consequences of using AU's network for unauthorized distribution of copyrighted material(s). Those students who have repeatedly violated copyright law through file sharing are required to complete a comprehensive online copyright course through the Dean of Students Office. Subsequent violations may involve disciplinary action.

Please only download material from legitimate media sites that have legal agreements to sell music, software, and movies. A list of legal alternatives is available at http://www.educause.edu/l...

For more information regarding copyright policy, please refer to the following sites:

ITS Copyright Policies:

http://my.alfred.edu/its/... and http://my.alfred.edu/its/...

US Copyright Law: http://www.copyright.gov/...?

US Digital Millennium Copyright Act (DMCA): http://www.copyright.gov/...?

Legal Alternatives to file sharing: http://www.educause.edu/l...??

Thank you for your adherence to AU's Information Technology policies and the Digital Millennium Copyright Act.

Sincerely,

Gary Roberts

Director of Information Technology Services

Submitted by: Gary Roberts

back to top Send Email Reminder

Performance Review Training

Annual performance reviews for admin/tech spec and support staff will be due soon. To help make this a meaningful process training for supervisors will be held in the Nevins Theater in the Powell Campus Center on Tuesday April 5, 2011 at 10:30 a.m. The session will end at approximately noon.

The training will give the supervisor tips on how to evaluate performance, set mutually agreed upon goals and how to manage changes throughout the year that affect the goals and objectives.

More information can be obtained by calling Mark Guinan, Director of Human Resources xt. 2909

Submitted by: Mark Guinan

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Print Management Coming in Fall Semester 2011

To better prevent waste and foster greater environmental awareness on campus, ITS will implement Student Print Management beginning in Fall semester 2011.

ITS is currently gathering data about student printing to determine an appropriate student print quota. At the end of spring semester a committee (composed of students and faculty) will recommend a print quota.

In the Fall semester 2011, students will be able to print the number of allotted pages, after which they will be able to buy additional printed pages through a secure Web page that is linked to their accounts. The cost per page will be 3 cents (for both single-sided and duplex printing).

To learn more about the print management program and how you can decrease the number of pages you print, please visit the ITS Print Management page:

http://our.alfred.edu/its...

ITS will also be offering a course on environmental printing practices which will be open to students and employees. Watch Alfred Today for further details.

Submitted by: Gary Roberts

back to top Send Email Reminder

Senior Art Students! Last Chance to Submit Images

The 2011 Senior Catalog needs to go into production; you have until the end of today (Friday, April 1) to submit 5-7 Images to the lab monitor computer in the 5th floor computer lab. Images must be TIFFs and 300dpi.

If you have any questions please ask: Your Senior Adviser, aiga@alfred.edu, jlivingston@alfred.edu, or the computer lab monitors.

Don't worry about getting images of your Senior Show work, just submit work from your Senior year.

Submitted by: Zachary Grosser

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred to Asia

The largest annual cultural event on campus! Experience Asian culture and also enjoy the food. Our

show starts at 7 p.m. on Saturday in Holmes auditorium! This is a free event; please feel free to bring your friends and family to come!

Submitted by: Yuhan Wang

back to top Send Email Reminder

Ticket Time for 'A Streetcar Named Desire'

Skip the line and skip the wait. Performing Arts will be selling tickets for 'A Streetcar Named Desire' beginning today and running through next week.

Stop by the Mobile Box Office on Powell's second floor from 11:45 to 1:15 to buy your tickets for next week's production. Already reserved your tickets? You can pick them up at the table as well!

Don't delay, secure your ticket in advance!

Submitted by: Performing Arts

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Financial Aid -- Scholarship

Scholarship - School of Engineering majors (one scholarship) and Elementary Education (Pre-K-6th grade) majors (one scholarship). Application deadline is Friday, April 15, 2011

New York State residents (residing in one of the Home Bureau's chapter counties), United States citizens, and full-time undergraduates --- you may wish to consider applying for the 2011-12 AU/New York State Federation of Home Bureaus, Inc., scholarship.

Open the attachment for more details and application.

Attachment: Scholarship Application and Details

Submitted by: Catherine Schnurle

back to top Send Email Reminder

Aesthetic Emergence - lecture by Dr. Olga Goriunova

Olga Goriunova, Randall Chair in the Division of Expanded Media, NYSCC at Alfred University, will give a lecture, "Aesthetic Emergence: Brilliance, Repetition and Organizational Tendencies on the Internet". Everyone is welcome to this public event.

Date: Tuesday, April 5 Time: 5:00 p.m.

Location: Holmes Auditorium

Dr. Goriunova is Senior Lecturer in Media Practice at London Metropolitan University. She has been extensively involved in the field of software art, organizing a series of festivals, conferences and online projects that profoundly contributed to the shaping of the field. She is author of Art Platforms and Cultural Production on the Internet (Routledge, forthcoming in 2011) and the curator of the Funware exhibition (Arnolfini, Bristol, UK September-November 2010; MU and Baltan, Eindhoven, The Netherlands, November 2010-January 2011).

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

It's All about the Shirt

Alfred University's Orientation program is designed to assist new students in becoming part of the AU community and to help them feel comfortable with academic and student life on campus. In order to accomplish this, we rely on Orientation Guides (OG), a team of enthusiastic and knowledgeable AU students who want to make a difference for their peers.

Being an OG is a volunteer position involving participation in training Aug. 22-24 and the Orientation program itself, Aug. 25-28.

Please consider volunteering for this great expereince. Applications are due in the Office of Student Activities and Powell Campus Center, by 4:30 p.m., Friday, April 1.

Attachment: 11_OG_application.pdf

Submitted by: Patricia Debertolis

back to top Send Email Reminder

2011 Senior Class Gift Donations @ PCC/Seidlin

Seniors, faculty, & staff - the 2011 Senior Class is taking donations now for their class gift. The gift is in honor of the 175th anniversary of the University and will be placed outside near the PCC courtyard.

Stop by the Senior table every Wednesday/Friday in PCC to speak with one of the Senior Committee members and make your donation. Or you can donate daily @ Student Services in Seidlin/ and online at the Web address given.

Link: Senior Class Website

Attachment: 2011 Senior Class Gift

Submitted by: Susan Gorman

back to top Send Email Reminder

ITS Faculty & Staff Trainings

The following trainings are available to AU Faculty and Staff:

Blackboard: AU's Course Management System

Friday 4/1, 9 - 10 a.m.

Turnitin Plagiarism Prevention Monday 4/4, 10 - 11 a.m.

All trainings will be held in 306 Perlman Hall. If you would like to attend one of these sessions, please contact Meghanne Freivald at 607.871.2363 or via e-mail.

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

Going Up! -- The Elevator Speech!

You have 30 seconds to sell yourself -- can you do it? On Wednesday, April 6, 12:10 p.m. at the Women's Leadership Center, learn the importance of the "elevator speech" and how to do it! Make your first impression your best impression!

For questions contact the WLC at wic@alfred.edu or 607.871.2971.

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Kids Soccer Camp at AU for April Break

Use the April break to have your kids brush up on their soccer skills.

When: April 4-8, 9:15 a.m.-Noon Location: AU Stadium Field

Ages: 6-13

Cost: \$50 (Payable to Scott Miller Soccer Academy)

Please e-mail millerst@alfred.edu with Name, address, e-mail, phone number and age of camper to

Scott Miller

Please bring payment first day of camp. For Questions call 607.871.2899

Submitted by: Scott Miller

back to top Send Email Reminder

Waste Diversion Programs?

Hello,

For my senior project I am comparing data from a waste audit I did in fall of 2008 and fall of 2010. I am looking to describe any and all programs which could have affected what was put into, or diverted from, the waste stream.

Below are the programs I am aware of. If you know of any others which would affect the waste stream of the University between 2008 and 2010, please e-mail me at **kmd4@alfred.edu** and let me know.

Thank you!

Recycling in on-campus dorms
Compostable materials in dining halls
Improved compost in the dining halls
Single-stream recycling in the dining halls
Bottle return machine at Alfred Village Pharmacy

Submitted by: Kacie Dean

back to top Send Email Reminder

On Campus Interviews - Paid Campus Internship Fall 2011

Saxon Sidekicks will be conducting interviews on Wednesday, April 20, 2011 for the following position: Saxon Sidekicks Program Intern (2011-12)

Any interested candidate must attach his/her resume via Saxon JobLink. https://alfred-csm.sympli... = Click on "Campus Interviews I Qualify For."

Resume deadline is midnight Sunday, April 10, 2011.

Interviews are open to 2011-12 enrolled students only, all majors.

This is a paid internship; approximately 6 hours per week for 12 weeks, Work-study availability is preferred. Minimum wage. Intern will work directly with the Director of the Women's Leadership Center and is considered a team member of the WLC.

Complete job description available on the Web site. If you are unclear of your Saxon JobLink ID and/or password please contact **cdc@alfred.edu**.

We also recommend possibly doing a mock interview prior to your real interview for practice. This can be scheduled by calling 607.871.2164.

If you have any questions regarding On-Campus Recruiting please review the On-Campus Interview Guidelines http://www.alfred.edu/cdc... and/or contact Nancy Williams, Recruiting Coordinator at 607.871.2164.

Submitted by: Nancy Williams

back to top Send Email Reminder

Walk-In Hours @ The Career Development Center

The Career Development Center will have walk-in hours from 1-4:30 p.m., Tuesdays - Thursdays, during the semester when school is in session. Stop in to see a counselor to talk about any career concerns/issues/questions that you may have.

Link: http://www.alfred.edu/cdc

Submitted by: Peggy Broderick

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Senate Meeting Minutes 3/30/11

Meeting Minutes and Attendance attached

Attachment: Attendance_2010-2011.pdf

Attachment: Student_Senate_Meeting_Minutes_03-30-2011.pdf

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

Job Posting - English Riding Instructor

Employment Opportunity: English Riding Instructor/Trainer

Link: English Instr/Trainer Posting

Submitted by: Kim Wyant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Family Movie Matinee: 'Thumbelina' (1994)

Saturday, April 2 at 1:30 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410 Join us on Saturday, April 2 at 1:30 p.m. for the animated film of Hans Christian Andersen's fairy tale that tells of a small heroine's adventures. Voices include Barbara Cook, Gilbert Gottfried, John Hurt, and Carol Channing. The library-sponsored film is free and open to the general public at the Nancy Howe Auditorium, 155 North Main St. in Wellsville.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alzheimer's Association Bed and Breakfast Hospitality Hour

Join us for a social gathering, sponsored by the Alzheimer's Association and hosted by Feather Tick 'N Thyme Bed and Breakfast in Prattsburgh. The bed and breakfast owner will provide a tour and history of the home, a light snack and an opportunity for relaxation.

People with dementia in the early to middle stages and a family member or friend are encouraged to attend together, however caregivers can attend alone if a break is needed.

The Bed and Breakfast Social:

- * Offers an opportunity to reconnect with others
- * Can spark pleasant memories
- * Provides an opportunity to spend time in a calm, peaceful, supportive environment
- * Promotes a sense of pride in one's community
- * Provides an opportunity for reminiscence for the person with dementia
- * Helps to establish a stronger support network

Location: Feather Tick 'N Thyme Bed and Breakfast

7661 Tuttle Rd.

Prattsburgh, NY 14873

Time: 1:30-2:30 p.m.

Date: Friday, April 8, 2011

For more information, contact the Alzheimer's Association at 585.760.5400 or 800.272.3900.

Registration is required and space is limited.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews